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Report of the Educational Policies Committee (EPC) 

Meeting of April 29, 2024 

 

Mozaik, GPI and SMART Update 

-  A solution to allow teachers to send emails through Mozaik was found and will be tested shortly.  

An email will be sent to teachers when it is operational with instructions.  

- YouTube content filters have been removed for High School buildings. Whenever a teacher 

encounters a problem, they can share it with IT, send the link and a ticket will be open. The status 

of elementary schools will remain the same.  

- Smart Technologies Update; teachers should contact IT if still encountering problems.  

 

Internet Security Settings 

- The March 28 Internet problem came from a wire being cut.  They need a specialist to figure it 

out where the location of the cut is.   Committee members mentioned that it is difficult to work 

from a school without WIFI and access to all different platforms. 

 

High School Schedule 

- A discussion took place regarding some High Schools which are looking at changing their timetable 

for the upcoming school year. Some timelines and answers were provided. The process is still 

ongoing in order for everything to be ready for next year.  

 

Upcoming Workshops 

- Some marking centres will take place. Information should be found on SSO.  

 

Staff Retention Survey 

- A survey might be sent in May to staff regarding Wellness. Survey will be anonymous and shared 

with all employees from all employee groups. The data will be used to help support the School 

Board Commitment to Success Plan.  

 

CCQ 

- LBPSB received a grant from the Ministry to release teachers; one per cycle at Elementary level 

and one per level at High School level for this LCEEQ workshop. Teachers who attended the 

session can share with their colleagues the content of the presentation; the information from the 

session as well as the recording are available online as well. 

 

EDDI working group 

- The EDDI policy should be launched at the next council of commissioners, on Monday, May 6th.  
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